NAMPA HIGHWAY DISTRICT NO. 1

Commissioners: Bryce D. Millar, Norman C. Rambo, Richard F. Farner

January 12, 2011

United States Environmental Protection Agency
Attention: Storm Water Program

NPDES Compliance Unit

1200 6" Avenue, suite 900 (OCE-133)

Seattle, WA 98101

Subject: Request for Change to
Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) Permit No. IDS-028142

Dear Environmental Protection Agency:

We hereby request that the Part I1.B.6.c requirement be deleted from the subject permit. This
requirement reads:

¢) Within four years from the effective date of this permit, the permittee must prepare a
storm water pollution prevention plan for the permittee’s fleet maintenance and
equipment site.

Parts I.A and 1.B of the permit define the intent of the permit as protecting Waters of the U.S.
within the Nampa Urbanized Area.

The Part I1.B.6.c requirement is ineffective because our only fleet maintenance and equipment
site has no outfalls to Waters of the U.S.; all drainage is retained on site. Also, the site is not
located within the Nampa Urbanized Area. Please see the map in Attachment A. As such, the
Part I1.B.6.c requirement will not provide any protection to Waters of the U.S. within the Nampa
Urbanized Area.

The certification statement required by Part VL.E.4 of the permit is shown in Attachment B.

If you have any questions or comments, please contact me at (208) 467-6576 x221, or
ericc@nampahighwayl.com.

RIC R. SHANNON, P.E.
District Engineer

Sincerely,
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